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4 ALBERT EMBANKMENT 
LONDON SE1 7SR 

Telephone: +44 (0)20 7735 7611 Fax: +44 (0)20 7587 3210 

Circular Letter No.4237/Add.10 
24 July 2020 

To: All IMO Members 
Intergovernmental organizations 
Non-governmental organizations in consultative status 

Subject: Communication from the Government of the Republic of the Philippines 

The Government of the Republic of the Philippines has sent the attached communication, 
dated 16 July 2020, with the request that it be circulated by the Organization.  

*** 



 



Embassy of the Republic of the Philippines 
Pasuguan ng Republika ng Pilipinas 

London 

6-11 Suffolk Street, London SW1Y 4HG
Tel: 020 7451 1780  Fax: 020 7930 9787  Email: embassy@philemb.co.uk 

www.londonpe.dfa.gov.ph 

No. LTR-86-AML-2020 

 16 July 2020 

Dear Secretary-General, 

I have the honor to furnish the International Maritime Organization (IMO) with a copy 
of Joint Circular No. 01 Series of 2020 entitled “Guidelines for the Establishment of the 
Philippine Green Lane to Facilitate the Speedy and Safe Travel of Seafarers, Including their 
Safe and Swift Disembarkation, and Crew Change during the COVID-19 Pandemic” which 
was signed by relevant agencies of the Philippine government. 

The Joint Circular, which took effect on 2 July 2020, implements relevant protocols of 
the IMO in designating seafarers as key workers and ensuring safe ship crew changes and 
travels during the corona virus pandemic. It provides guidelines and process flows for the 
following six identified scenarios in crew change and repatriation: 

Filipino seafarers joining a ship docked in the Philippines or overseas (outbound)

Filipino seafarers leaving a ship (inbound)

Filipino seafarers transiting in the Philippines (airport/terminal to airport/terminal)

Foreign seafarers joining a ship docked in a Philippine seaport from the airport
(airport to ship)

Foreign seafarers leaving a ship docked in a Philippine seaport to an airport (ship to
airport), and

Foreign seafarers transiting in the Philippines (airport/terminal to airport/terminal)

I would be grateful if this communication, and the enclosed circular could be 
circulated to all Member States of the IMO. 

I avail myself of this opportunity to reiterate the assurances of my highest 
consideration. 

 Yours sincerely, 

ANTONIO M. LAGDAMEO 
 Ambassador and Permanent Representative 

MR. KITACK LIM 
 Secretary-General 

 International Maritime Organization 
 London 
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